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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
February 16, 2016
 Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m
ATTENDEES: Janene Christopher (President), Gary Smith (Vice President), Julia Gregory (Treasurer), Andrew Macfarlane (Secretary), Esther Leeflang, Ruben Carriedo, M.A. Hillier, Colleen Clery Ferrell (Club Director), Geoff Griffin (Tennis Director)
The January 2016 meeting minutes were approved unanimously.
MEMBER/GUEST PRESENTATION - None
PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS 
Review of Standing Committees and proposal for any ad hoc committees.
The following are Standing Committees and its chair.

· Budget and Finance – Julia

· Facilities – Janene

· Constitution and Bylaws – Julia

· Employment and Personnel – Gregg Ward (pending acceptance)

· Ethics – Gregg Ward (pending acceptance)
The following are recommended Ad Hoc Committees

· Contracts and Leases – Andrew

· Fundraising – 
· Cami Gil nominated by Esther (pending acceptance)
· Cami expressed interest to Colleen  
 TENNIS DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
· Junior Tournament – Play ended Sunday. It was difficult to consolidate tournament into three days after having two weekends in the past, especially with lights on courts going off Friday for unknown reason.
· Free Clinics - People have been inquiring about starting free clinics sponsored by the Club again. These were eliminated last year due to budget cuts (Cost $350/clinic). No decision made on reinstating free clinics at this time.

· Junior Fund Money - The Club used to donate $1200 each year for junior sponsorship and tennis articles for auction baskets. Could easily get 10 children a week who need financial assistance for lessons. A junior committee comprised of Geoff, Julia and M.A. formed to follow up with these requests for junior financial assistance. 
CLUB DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
· Memorial Stone for Pat O’Reiley – The Board was asked to look at two head stones designed in memory of Pat O’Reiley, who passed away and left the Club a donation of $25,000. The Board voted on which proof they liked best. The stone will be placed along side of the tree planted in memory of Pat located in front of Reservations.
· LED Lights through SDG&E Program - Within the next month, SDG&E will advise BTC on how much they are willing to subsidize the Club for new LED light fixtures. 
· Janene – It is important to get improved energy efficient lighting and save money; but we should increase the level of light illumination (on the upper courts). Our fixtures are currently rated at 1000W but produce only 18 foot candles (fc) of illumination. Installing 200W LEDs would provide 19-20 fc (a big savings - 800W of energy) but lighting level will not be improved. We should push to get a better level of illumination which may mean a 650W LED lamp –thus savings will be only 350 watts. The best scenario would be to add poles between the courts. Courts 11-18, have in ground junction boxes and adding an additional pole would be easier than courts 1-8, where the concrete would have to be saw cut in order to pull wire to that area of the courts for the new pole. 
· Date for League Captains and Balboa Pro Meeting – 
· Suggested date will not work as Esther will be out of town. 
· Esther will provide date for meeting to occur on a Sunday at 3:00 p.m.
· Highlights from The Daily Log – 
· Letter will be sent to member who violated alcohol and shirt policy rules at club. Gary also suggested a letter be sent to the City, highlighting tripping incident. He suggests positive slant, as proactive approach to inform City of safety hazard. 
· Esther suggested adding note to members about placing gum in garbage cans instead of dropping on the court. 
· The Celebration of Life event for Debbie Flowers highlighted the need for people who reserve the Clubhouse to clean up and put chairs away after use. 
· For Weekly Update: 
· Upcoming resurfacing of lower courts.
· Gum disposal
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
· Budget and Finance 
· Page 4 of the financials regarding Budget vs. Actual highlights the sources of income and shows what items were budgeted. It represents an overall picture of Club finances. Overall, the Club is doing well. 
· The Reserve Fund in 2015 collected $2000 and once again in 2016 will add an additional $833 each month to maintenance of Club. Depreciation is now being accrued monthly in 2016. 
· All current BTC contracts were distributed to Board member (except the Our Lady of Peace Contract which should be signed & delivered soon).
· Facilities
· Will coordinate with Charles to repair ball shed. 
· The fig tree in front of the Pro Shop will be discussed with Susan Mendoza. Letter will be written to City to express our concern of tripping hazard created by roots uplifting the concrete.
· Area around hitting wall has been protected with san-bags to prevent excess silt /dirt running onto plat area after excessive rains.
· Constitution and Bylaws - Julia will check with Gregg Ward regarding wording for Member Expulsion Policy.
·  Employment and Personnel – 
· Court washing – George Tsicoulias resigned from court washing duties. He has been replaced by David Saranglao.
· Contract and Lease – SUP will be available in two weeks. Club District Manager with City, Susan Mendoza, has been asked to work with City Attorney’s office to modify Club agreement.
OTHER ISSUES
· Newsletter – Deadline for submission – 4/15/16

· Youth program – None

· Website – None

· Advertising/Public Outreach – Dorinda Silence has offered her services as a graphic designer to update BTC advertising material. Her rates and work samples were presented. No action taken at this time.
· ClubHouse use – 
· Colleen to create a check-list for anyone who wants to reserve the Clubhouse. This Check-list will include items such as:-
· Clean up and put chairs away after use. 

· Reminded users that BTC has limited chairs (they may need to rent /bring additional) 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
· Lowndes Tournament Pavilion – 
· Spike Lowndes requests a banner saying, “Thank you Veterans,” for the upcoming Wounded Warriors Camp. 
· Tournament pavilion construction budget is estimated at $36K, even with Lowndes Donation there is a shortage of funds. Colleen distributed a photo (from Spike) showing plaques on a wall at Arlington National Cemetery – this is his request.  Janene – The City/Park & Rec will not allow this 
· Tree in front of Pro Shop – Will be discussed with Susan Mendoza, District Manager between now and next meeting.
· Status of Saints and OLP Contracts – 
· Saints have signed contract provided a $12,000 check to the club for lower court resurfacing. Ruben requested a ribbon cutting ceremony with school president and athletic director after completion.  
· OLP has not signed nor sent check. Colleen will add news of upcoming resurfacing of lower courts to weekly update.
NEW BUSINESS
· Tennis Ball Recycling Program – 
· Pilot program approved by the Board. Two Retour recycling bins will be purchased and installed. Program will be advertised to the Club members.
· Griffin Tennis Services has purchased a machine for recycling used tennis balls. 
· Bins and entire program will be evaluated after 90 days.
· Challenge Courts – 
· Esther – Recently noticed people were playing on the Challenge Court without a ticket. Colleen mentioned it’s hard to police; but will add note to weekly update reminding members they all need individual tickets to play on the Challenge. 
· Sunday Ultimate Challenge has been quiet. Andrew plays on it and noted it will pick up. Suggested leaving it in place for the time being. 
Adjournment: 8:40 p.m.
The next board meeting will be March 15, 2016
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